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Important Dates to Remember 
  
 Thursday  February 1st     Wells Belles meet in the Clubhouse at 11:00am  
 Saturday  February 3rd    B&G Work Day. Meet at the tool shed at 8:30am 
 Sunday  February 4th    Memorial Service in the Clubhouse at 2:00pm 
 Tuesday  February 6th    Election Day in the Clubhouse 10am-6pm 
 Wednesday February 7th    Legends & Laughter Comedy Show in Clubhouse at 6:30pm  
 Saturday  February 10th  Monthly Potluck in the Clubhouse at 5:00pm  
 Tuesday  February 13th  Board meeting in the Clubhouse at 8:30am 
 Tuesday  February 13th  Mardi Gras Pool Party at 1:30pm 
 Saturday  February 17th  Wells Belles 35th Ann. Flea Market in the Clubhouse at 7:00am 
 Monday   February 19th  In Observance of President’s Day the Office will be Closed 
 Wednesday February 21st  Board meeting in the Clubhouse at 7:00pm  
 Saturday  February 24th  Pancake & Sausage Breakfast in the Clubhouse at 7:30am 
 Sunday  February 25th  “Friends Thru Song” in the Clubhouse at 6:30pm 

THE WELLS  

A 55+ COMMUNITY 

The Wellspoken 

Website:  thewellshomeowners.com       Email: office@thewellshoa.com 

February 2024 

 

The Deadline for the March 
Wellspoken is February 22nd, 2024 
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HOA Manager’s Report  

 
 Elections are approaching. If your account falls more than 30 days past due, YOUR VOTING RIGHTS WILL 
BE SUSPENDED. Accounts may be brought current and voting rights restored up to Election Day. If there is a 
question as to voting  rights as it pertains to your account, you will be sent to the office. 
 
Please pick your fruit from your trees now. All fallen fruit becomes food for rodents and other unwanted crea-
tures. A few dead rats have been found around the community. Violation notices will be given to homeowners 
whom are not picking up their fallen fruit. 

 
Distribution of the 2024 Wells Directory will take place in February. Bob and Carol Tomasic will be handing 
them out by the mail boxes. Directories can be picked up from the office afterwards. Directories will be handed 
out to homeowners ONLY unless written/emailed consent is given to the office by the homeowner. 
 
 
Reminder: Break down all boxes so everyone can utilize the bins effectively.  
 
 
 

Please only flush toilet tissue down your toilets. Thank you! 
 

Mindy Hopkinson, The Wells HOA Manager 
Wells HOA Office, 480-641-3776 
email: office@thewellshoa.com 

HOA President’s Report 
 
Most of you have heard about the incident that occurred on Saturday, January 20th at the West parking lot.  There 
was a mechanical failure while the city dump truck was in the process of dumping one of our garbage bins.  This 
resulted in a hydraulic spill.  Mesa Fire, Police & Solid Waste Response teams all quickly responded and the fire 
was quickly put out.  There was some concern that the hydraulic fluid would enter the Storm sewers on Mohave 
Drive directly West of the incident.  The Solid Waste Response team did a great job of protecting the sewer sys-
tem.  Some additional cleanup was required on Monday.  
 
We are finally seeing some progress for the landscaping project at the NE corner of the Clubhouse.  After several 
different ideas and input from the Community a plan has been selected and is being implemented.  We should see 
completion by the end of the month. 
 
We will continue to ask everyone to respect your neighbors and avoid any loud noises from 10 PM till 6 AM per 
Mesa’s guidelines.  This includes any large items being thrown into the dumpsters during these over night hours.  
 
And a few final reminders: the Tuesday morning BOD meeting is moved to February 13th @ 8:30 AM due to the 
upcoming election.  The $4.00 monthly general assessment increase will take effect on March 1st.  We are look-
ing for someone or a group to coordinate the selling of The Wells tee & polo shirts.  If you are interested, please 
see a BOD member.  Finally, the Mesa Marathon will be run on February 10th affecting traffic along McDowell 
Road.  There are maps & details for this run located at the North gate to the pool.  -Jim Riedl, President 
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   THE WELLS COMMITTEES 
 

Architectural Review Committee (ARC) 
 

Chairperson: Ken Shadle 
Members: Tom Crosbie, Barb Oberhoffer, Bob Winkels, Judy Craver, Ruth Teller, Tom Shollenbarger, Barb 
Justice, Hal Severance, Dale Emerson, and Scott Brenner. 
 
Homeowners who are going to alter landscape, or do any work on the outside of their home, need to get 
approval from the ARC committee. ARC Committee meets the first and third Thursday of each month at 9:00 
am in the conference room. ARC will meet Friday Feb. 2nd, 2024 instead of  Feb. 1st. Pick up and return your 
completed ARC Request Form to the HOA Office prior to the next ARC meeting. If you are painting, attach a 
sample of the colors you selected.  There is a color book in the HOA Office that contains approved colors.  It 
also contains approved colors for driveways and planter boxes. If you have any questions when filling out the 
ARC form, contact one of the ARC members for assistance. If you are doing any remodeling on the outside of 
your house, attach a drawing of your plan along with the dimensions. A recommended list of plants for the 
planter box and the side of the home is in the HOA office. You must wait for approval before you begin the 
work. Then post the yellow copy of the form on the front window of your house until the work is completed.   

Bingo 

Chairman: Ron Knoll 
Board Liaison: Jim Riedl 
Members: Karen Bassett, Don Bassett, Cate Knoll 
 

Bingo is every Monday night at 6:30pm at the Clubhouse. Cards and daubers on sale starting at 5:30pm.  If 
you have any questions, call Ron at (218) 838-3940.   
 
Laveda Files will be selling snacks at intermission, so if you would like to donate a cake or bars, call Laveda 
at (515) 480-3566 and leave a message.   We look forward to seeing all of you at Bingo! 
 
 

Building & Grounds Committee 

Chairman: Ken Hanusa 
Board Liaison: Joe Lander 
Members: Dale Emerson, Clayton Breezee, Mel York, Ron Knoll and John Burns. 
 
We'll have a workday on Saturday, February 3rd. Meet at the tool shop at 8:30am. There will be a signup sheet 
on the tool shop door for projects to work on.  All residents of the Wells can help with the beautification of the 
common areas    

Clubhouse Committee 

Chairman: Sharon Nelson, 605-809-6147  
Board Liaison: Nancy York 
Members: Marlene Trunkenbolz, Laurie Page, Marion Roberts and Marla Hausauer. 
 
Our next workday will be Saturday, February 3rd at 8:30 a.m. A big thank you goes out to all those who helped 
at the January workday!  
 
The Clubhouse will be closed to everyone on Tuesday, February 6th for The Wells Election. We hope 
everyone will get out and vote.   
 
Please visit with a member of the Clubhouse committee if you have something that you would like to donate 
to the Clubhouse! A list of the Clubhouse rules has been posted on the card room bulletin board.  
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Communications Committee 
 

Chairperson: Jean McGuire 
Board Liaison: Cherie Van Over 
Members: Sue Berg, Judy Bialk, Mary Miller, Darlene Rolle, Wanda Saunders 
 

The Communication Committee wants to thank all the Activity Representatives who took part in the 
Welcome Open House on January 12th. Your efforts are appreciated by all of the 120 attendees. Please 
feel free to contact representatives at any time. Information can be found on the last page of The Well-
spoken. 
 
Directory: 2024 directories will be ready for distribution at the beginning of February. 
 
The Wellspoken: The best way to get information about activities you enjoy at The Wells is to pick up 
and read The Wellspoken. If you are a representative and use The Wellspoken please update your in-
formation each month. 
 
Bulletin Boards: Postings must be dated and placed in the basket inside the office door. The North and 
South bulletin board messages must be on 8.5”x 5.5” paper. With permission of the Communication 
Committee some postings may be a full sheet. 
 
 

 Election Committee 
 
Sharon Hoffer: Chair 480-261-3892 
Board Liaison: Jim Riedl 
Members: Donna Breezee, Jim Dent, Alice Klinkenborg, Joyce MacArthur, Nancy Lane, Shirley Magnusson, 
Kathi Middendorf, Dave Nelson, Sharon Nelson, Donna Sennert,  Bob Tomasic, Penny Urbatsch  

 
The 2024 Wells HOA Election is Tuesday, February 6, 2024. Polls will be open from 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM in 
the conference room of the clubhouse. There are three (3) positions open for the Wells HOA Board of Direc-
tors. 

Candidates 
 

Ken Shadle – Lot 267;  Jim Riedl – Lot 304;  Craig Erickson – Lot 382; 
 

Sue Hutchinson – Lot 9;  Dale Emerson – Lot 280 (as a write-in candidate). 
 

Board Members are elected for a three-year term and there are no term limits. Only one ballot per lot. (For ex-
ample: If you own a lot jointly with another person, you are entitled to one ballot only.) Owners in arrears in 
payment of any amount due the HOA for 30 days or more shall have their voting rights suspended. (Reference 
CC&Rs Section 5.4)  
 

The clubhouse will be closed to all other activities on Election Day (AZ Statute 15-515) 
Below is the percentage of community involvement in past elections: 
Eligible voter percentages from previous years: 2013 - 70%;   2014 - 60%;   2015 - 63.9%;   2016 - 55.8%;  
2017 - 49%;   2018 - 54%;   2019 - 43%;   2020 - 38.4%;   2021 - 30.0%;  2022 – 32.7%;  2023 – 45.7%. 
If you need a ride to the clubhouse to vote, please call the HOA office at 480-641-3776 .  Give them your 

name, lot number along with the time you would like to be picked up. 
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Social Committee 
 

Social Chairperson: Jean Mallory 
Board Liaison: Barb Mountain 
Members of the Social Committee: Dale Emerson, Alice Klinkenborg, Ronnae Berry, Kathi Middendorff and 
Cate Knoll 
 
Sunday February 4th – The Wells Memorial Service 2pm. Refreshments served afterward.  
 

Wednesday February 7th – Legends & Laughter 6:30pm.  Auntie Kreamsaugen (Darlene Rolle) and Buddy 
Holly (Lewy Ronken) will be presenting a 2-hour show.  Tickets are $10.00 on sale now.  There will be a lim-
ited number of tickets sold. No tickets sold at the door.   
 

Saturday February 10th Monthly Potluck @ 5pm. It’s Superbowl time. Let’s get a little competition going 
with the teams playing in the Superbowl.  Wear something that is the color of the team you want, or think will 
win the Superbowl. Bring a dish to share with your friends and neighbors and your own place setting. We’ll 
provide coffee and water. Don’t forget your name tag.  
 

Tuesday February 13th – Mardi Gras (Fat Tuesday) parade and Pool Party @1:30. Decorate your golf 
carts or bikes for a Mardi Gras parade starting at 1:30 in front of the clubhouse.  There will be a map in the of-
fice of the parade route. Food tables will be set up in the pool area.  Bring your favorite appetizers to share and 
your drink.  Listen and dance to Pam and Dave. The band will play from 2pm to 5pm. There is no charge for 
this party, and you don’t have to sign up. 
  
Sunday February 25th – “Friends Thru Song” 6:30 to 8:30. CaraMia (Jim A) & Willie Nelson (Perry C) 
will entertain us thru classic songs, Country, Rock & Roll and some Broadway tunes.  Come and enjoy the 
show.  There is no charge.  Sign up in the cardroom.  
 
Wednesday February 28th – Wells Variety Show has been cancelled due to lack of performers. 
 

Cut this page out & place it on your refrigerator as a reference for social activities. 

 
 

Wells Belles  

President: Laurie Page, (515)518-6502, lpage821@gmail.com 
Vice President: Diana Butzlaff 
Secretary: Marla Hausauer; Treasurer: Donna King; Ex Officio Linda Christ.  

We had our first meeting of 2024 on January 4, 2024.  There were 70 ladies in attendance. A delicious lunch 
was held at Tasty Joe’s, hosted by Ronnae Berry. 
 

Linda Brown and Kris Perry have been working hard to assure that we have a successful Flea Market on Feb-
ruary 17th.  Set up is on the 16th and signup sheets are posted in the cardroom. Pickup by LeeRoy and Kris Per-
ry continue to be Fridays thru Feb 9th. Call the office to arrange pickup and put items out in the driveway of 
your home by 8 a.m. on Friday. There will not be a pickup on the 16th. 
 

We approved funding for the following:  Biodegradable kitchen supplies for the Clubhouse Committee- $500. 
Plants for the landscaping north and northeast of the clubhouse- $2500 to Building and Grounds Committee.  
 

Our next meeting will be the Fashion Show and Luncheon on February 1st, coordinated by Diane Butzlaff with 
hostesses Laveda Files and Ilene Thompson. A signup sheet is posted in the Cardroom. Respectfully submitted 
by Laurie Page, President of Wells Belles 
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THE 35th ANNUAL WELLS FLEA MARKET & BAKE SALE 
 SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2024.  

 
Co-Chairs:  Linda Brown #205, 402-984-0408 and Kris Perry #252, 208-451-3890 
 

Excitement and anticipation are brewing!  If you haven’t had a chance to sign up for a Flea Market Team, there 

are still a few spaces open. Please check the lists posted in the clubhouse cardroom. All residents, including 

renters, are encouraged to become a part of this unique and fun part of our Wells culture-our 35th Annual Flea 

Market! 

Bake Sale and Wells Belles Bakery & Bistro-outdoors: This year, Nancy Fochs’s team will again be staffing 
the popular Wells Belles Bakery and Bistro! A lot of homemade baked goods are needed to accommodate this 
venue that everyone at The Wells anxiously awaits—as well as our outside neighbors! Please call Nancy at 715-
409-9695 if you have questions regarding donating pies, cupcakes, bars, cookies, muffins, breads or candies. 
 

Resident Cash Prize Raffle:  About ten days before the flea market, ticket envelopes will be hand-delivered to 
the door clips of all 422 homes in The Wells.  The envelopes will contain raffle tickets and information regard-
ing when you need to return your tickets and donations to the HOA Office.   Homeowners and renters will have 
several chances to win generous cash prizes, totaling $500, throughout the day of the sale!  Additional tickets 
will be available for sale at the HOA Office up until 4 PM on Friday, February 16th.   No Resident Raffle tickets 
will be sold the day of the flea market, and all of the cash prizes will go to lucky Wells residents who don’t 
have to be present to WIN!   
   
The 50/50 Raffle offers another chance to WIN BIG!  The 50/50 Raffle tickets will be sold during the Flea 
Market event.  These tickets will be available to ALL attendees, including those from outside The Wells com-
munity.  No need to be present to win.  Last year’s lucky winner took home $420!   
 

To schedule a Friday pickup, please contact the HOA Office at 480-641-3776 by 4 PM on the previous Thurs-
day, and have your large items and stackable boxed items at the end of your driveway by 8:00 AM on Friday.  
We really appreciate your generous donations and accommodative packaging for storage!  The first storage unit 
is full, and a second is also filling up. There will be a pickup on Friday, February16, for last-minute items, if 
necessary. 
 

ACCEPTABLE ITEMS: Clothing/Accessories—clean with no tears or stains, Shoes, Novelty Socks, Books, 
DVDs/CDs, Flat Screen TVs/CD Players, Home Décor, Housewares, Small Appliances, Linens/Curtains, Sea-
sonal Décor, Antiques/Collectables, Musical Instruments, Toys/Puzzles/Games, Jewelry/Boutique items, Sport-
ing Goods, Tools and Furniture.  
 

ITEMS WE WON’T BE ABLE TO ACCEPT: mattresses, box springs, hide-a-beds, upholstered furniture with 
evidence of smoking or pets, rolling table and chair sets, entertainment centers, large appliances, computers, 
tires, paint, building supplies, light fixtures, sinks, fireplace inserts, organs, pianos, console stereos, console 
TVs, Christmas trees, Christmas garland, sleeping pillows, men’s and women’s underwear, including socks 
(except novelty socks), worn-out clothing with tears/stains, unclean clothing, and men’s and women’s pants/
jeans with no sizing information.  
 

DATES & TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
Thursday, February 15th, 4:30 PM: Clubhouse setup begins—Strong help is appreciated! 
Friday, February 16th, 7 AM: All volunteers are needed to unload, sort, organize and price Flea Market 
items—Remember your volunteer pins and Wells nametags. A FREE LUNCH will be served until 12:15 PM 
for all volunteers with lunch tickets. 
Friday, February 16th, 8 AM: A pickup truck will be picking up last-minute donations for the Flea Market, 
beginning at 8 AM.  
Saturday, February 17th, 7 AM - 1 PM:  THE 35th ANNUAL WELLS FLEA MARKET & BAKE SALE.  
Remember your volunteer pins and Wells nametags . . . and HAVE FUN! 

Saturday, February 17, 1 PM:  Packaging of unsold items will begin for donation to Sunshine Acres. Extra help 
is always appreciated for tearing down the event setup and resetting the clubhouse furniture. 

           Cont. on next page. 
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Wells Bells Flea Market Cont. 

 
Pickup trucks will be available 7 AM-1 PM during the Flea Market to transport larger furniture purchases to 
the homes of Wells residents. 
 
A wrap-up meeting is scheduled for all team leaders following the flea market on Wednesday, February 21, 
2024, 10:30 AM, at the clubhouse.    

 

Activities 
 

500 Cards 
 

Saturday nights at 6:30 pm. $0.25 to play. See you there. Pat Johnson 651-503-6822 
 
 

Bowling 
 

Bowling is on Tuesday at 2115 East Southern Ave., Mesa AZ. Starting time 3:00pm. Cost will be 9 dollars a 
week. For more info contact Sharon Nelson: 605-809-6147 or Dave Nelson: 605-553-4440 
 

Bridge 
 
Bridge every Tuesday at 12:30p.m. in the card room at the Clubhouse. Please sign-up. Must have 2 tables. 
Cost: $.50 If unable to come as signed up-Phone Marlene Shadle (480) 532-1508 
 

Golf 
 
Don’t forget to sign up for the Annual Rooster Golf Tournament at the Royal Palms Country Club. The tourna-
ment is on February 22, 2024 starting at 2:00p.m. Open to all. Cost riding: $34.00, walking: $31.00. Sign up 
sheet will be in the card room. Any questions, contact Robyn Tangeman Lot # 119 or call  (563) 880-7363 
 

Golf – Couples 
 

You must sign up on the sheet posted in the clubhouse by Sunday at 6:00 pm. 
As a reminder, PLEASE mark Yes or No (not X, - , or “ ) to indicate whether or not you are golfing. A blank 
space will be considered as No. 
We will continue to keep golfers up to date by email, in addition to the clubhouse posting. The foursomes for 
each week will be posted in the clubhouse every Monday.  
 
Golf scrambles are scheduled. They will be the last Wednesday of February, and March 2024. If you would 
like to be on the couples email list, please send your email address to garychrist28@gmail.com.    
Gary & Linda Christ   Lot # 150 
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Activities Continued 
 

Golf – Men’s 
 

Men’s golf is Friday morning at Greenfield Lakes Golf Course. Sign-up sheets are in the Clubhouse, sign up 
by Tuesday at noon. Include your email address and we can keep you informed about the first Friday morning 
tee time for our league. Further information can be obtained from Bernie Plischke at 480-590-3880 or email 
renabernie@gmail.com or garychrist28@gmail.com or call Gary Christ at 715-225-0796. 
 

Horseshoes 
 
Come join us Thursday  at 1:00pm for horseshoes at the court by the gazebo. We will continue to play each 
Thursday throughout the winter. For more information contact Bob Boe ( #476 ) 701-527-5966. Thank you! 
Bob 

Line Dancing  
 

Wednesdays: 3:30pm-4:30pm- Nancy Neus will lead the Advanced Class for “Exercise only”.  Same routine, 
songs, and dances each week- NO instruction provided. Dances to include Waltz, Polka, 2 Step, Charleston, 
Rhumba, and more. 
 
Thursdays: (Currently NOT in session) 3:30pm-4:30pm-For BEGINNERS Class. Due to health reasons this 
class will NOT be given until further notice. Nancy is looking for a VOLUNTEER to TEACH the Beginners 
session. Focus is to teach current dances as well as any new dances people want to learn. IF no volunteer steps 
forward by sometime in January, we will lose the reserved time slot at the clubhouse. Contact Nancy Neus at 
507-582-3126 if you are willing to lead this class. Nancy will provide you with teaching strategies and go 
through how she has led this session in the past  

 

Mahjong 
 

Learn to play Mahjong! Instruction provided. Easy game to learn. Mondays at 1:00 in the clubhouse. Stop by 
and see what it is all about. 

 

Neighborhood Watch 

First, let me introduce myself, my name is Alex Huertas Lot 230. I am the contact person for Neighborhood 
Watch. I will be holding monthly meetings with the community members once we have established a day and 
time that is convenient for all involved.  Our crime prevention officer is Dawn Blake of the Superstition Patrol 

District 480-644-5014. If you have any questions or topic suggestions, please contact any of the community 
members: Sharon Hoffer, Barb Oberhoffer, Ken & Marlene Shadle, Sharon Trammel, Marlene Trunkenblotz, 
Marilyn Montgomery and Alex & Grace Huertas #230 480-270-2117. 

Needlework Circle 

We continue to meet on Thursdays at 1:00 in the card room. We continue to make baby hats for Desert Ban-
ner, afghans for dialysis patients and also we are donating hats and scarfs that are being placed on the statues 
in downtown Mesa where the homeless can help themselves. If you are working on a project bring it in to 
work on and enjoy the company. 
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Activities Continued 
 

Pancake & Sausage Breakfast 
 
Saturday, February 24, 7:30am – 9:30am in the clubhouse. Door prizes will be drawn at 9:00am. All  you can 
eat pancakes, with sausage, maple syrup, sugar free maple syrup, and homemade blueberry syrup. Coffee, milk, 
and orange juice will be served. $10.00 at the door. Come and join us. 

 
PINOCHLE 

 
Pinochle has started on Tuesday nights 7:00  - 9:00 pm in the large room of the Clubhouse. Bring a quarter and 
have a good time.  Roger and Gerry Resseguie, 303-776-5415.  Dale Emerson, 480-734-7095 

 

Quilt Club  
 

The Wells Quilt Club is an active group of around 15+ ladies who really enjoy quilting. We have demonstra-
tions of quilting skills or sewing projects, do "show and tell" of quilting projects at each meeting and ask for 
help with any ongoing project. If you enjoy quilting or want to learn, please join us at our meetings in 
the Clubhouse. Our skills range from beginners to advanced! We will meet on February 9th and 23rd.  We will 
have a demonstration on paper piecing and unusual but easy table runner adaptable to placemat or small quilt 
wall hanging. Happy Quilting! If you have questions about these meetings, call Bobbi Wodtli (360) 990-4434 
or visit me at #307. 

Shuffle Board 
 

We'll play shuffleboard from 9:30 until 11:30, Monday, Wednesday, and Friday weather permitting. There will 
be on the spot training for new players. Equipment is provided. Everyone is welcome. There will be a Super 
Bowl Shuffle on February 9th at 9:30. There will be a Bunny Shuffle on February 21st under the lights at 
7:00pm. Contact Linda Paplow, lot #494. 

 
 

Tennis 
 
At this time, we are playing at 8:30 AM Monday & Friday at the Apache Wells RV Park and Tuesday, 
Wednesday & Thursday here on our courts.  This schedule will be adjusted as the weather cools and the availa-
bility of the AWRVP courts. -Jim Riedl 
 

The Wells Jam Sessions 

The Jams are held each week on Thursday nights from 6:30pm to 8:30 pm. Come hear the music of your Wells 

neighbors. Interested musicians should contact Bill Behrens 218-760-0419. 

The Wells Memorial Service 
 

 The Wells Annual Memorial Service: Sunday, February 4th, 2:00pm in the Clubhouse. Please join us in cele-
brating the lives and friendships of those we lost in 2023. If you have any questions call Roselynn Urness– 480-
396-4082  
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 
Ball, Sibyl  02/01 
Becker, Bette Jo 02/01 
Fochs, Michael 02/01 
Iovino, Nancy  02/01 
L’heureux, Debby 02/01 
Severance, Jeanna 02/01 
Emerson, Thora Dale 02/02 
Hammen, Charles 02/03 
Resseguie, Roger 02/03 
Alt, Ken  02/04 
Bongiovanni, Sharon 02/05 
Wade, Patricia  02/05 
Johnson, Scott  02/06 
Prail, Janet  02/06 
Boughton, Steve 02/08 
Iverson, Mary Ellen 02/08 
Doetsch, Georgia 02/10 

Hill, Marian   02/10 
Fisher, Arlene   02/11 
Perdue, Hilda   02/12 
Sobeck, Ruby   02/12 
Noah, Joyce   02/13 
Rogalla, Robert  02/13 
Ball, Barbara   02/14 
Behrens, William  02/14 
Rauh, Joanne   02/14 
Jenkins, JoAnne  02/15 
Chase, Patricia  02/15 
Adams, Edmund  02/16 
Helgeson, Bob   02/16 
Johnson, Kathleen  02/16 
Monigold, Karen  02/16 
Nistler, Tom   02/16 
Esau, Ralph   02/17 
Bullock, Theola  02/17 

Happy Birthday 

FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES  
Tomasic, Robert & Carol  02/01/1964 
Dallio, Joe & Diane   02/01/1964 

Price, Odis & Claudia   02/03/1969 
Swift, James & Kathleen  02/04/1972 
Meikle, Terry & Patty   02/14/2019 

Happy Anniversary 

Lindberg, Phyllis  02/18 
Mars, Shirley   02/18 
White, Susan   02/18  
Spangenberg, Lois  02/19 
Skinner, Joe   02/19 
Snyder, Darlene  02/21 
Anderson, Coke  02/25 
Below, Ann   02/25 
Riedl, Jim   02/26 
Whiteside, Deborah  02/26 
Forster, Dixy   02/27 
Hayes, Kenneth  02/27 
Butzlaff, Diana  02/28 
Graham, Floyd ”Scott” 02/28 
Owen, Ronald   02/28 
Wilson, Julie   02/28 

 

In Memoriam 
 

  
 

On a Personal Note 
 
We would like to thank everyone who helped us accomplish our many donations. Thank you for the donation of 
money and also yarn for our many projects, without all your donations it would not be possible. This year we 
donated 2,312 baby hats (119 were Christmas hats) to Banner Desert Medical Center; 596 surgical hats to Car-
don Children's Medical Center; 80 afghans and 73 adult hats to Fresenius Kidney Care (dialysis); 21 afghans to 
Wells residents.  - Evelyn Bauman  
 
Next food packing for FMSC is Friday, February 23 from 11-2.  Wear your black Thrivent t-shirt.  Let me 
know if you would like to get lunch afterwards. Signup sheet in card room.  - Diana Butzlaff 
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